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From the Pastor’s Workshop 

 

Do you remember learning to walk?  Not many of us do; though some have had to learn to walk again after 
surgery or an accident.  I think it must be easier when we are small and don’t know what a huge deal we are 
undertaking or what we will face once we learn! 

Spiritual walking is not something we learn in a few months and then never really think about again.  Learning 
to walk with Jesus happens again and again in each chapter of life. 
That is why we have a church year and why God intended for us to 
repeat Christmas, the Lord’s Supper, and now Easter.  Jesus came to 
teach us to walk in HIS ways.  The best way to learn to walk is to 
repeat what he has shown us.  And the best way to show someone 
else is to show them his ways.  That is what these days are about; 
learning to walk from Jesus; knowing that as we do he will be 
gracious and meet us where we are and pick us up when we fall down. 

One of the most moving and informing parts of our time in Israel is 
when we walk in Jesus’ steps through the old city of Jerusalem.  We 
truly do live the words, “I walked today where Jesus walked.”  And as 
we do this we realize that he is teaching us to be like him; to let go on 
needing anything but to be at the Father’s direction.  This can happen 
right here as we are learning to listen for Jesus’ direction.  It can 
happen as we read in his word about the steps he took to love us into 
a redeemed relationship with himself.  And this can happen when we 
let his steps be the corrective for our own; the steps that pick us up and send us in a new direction. 

We want this to happen in these days for every member here, but also for every person with whom we have 
contact so that they may see the words to the Hebrews lived out in us, “Therefore lift your drooping hands, and 
strengthen our weak knees, and make straight path for your feet, so that what is lame may not be put out of 
joint, but rather be healed.” 

We belong to the God who heals!  Nowhere was this more apparent than when he went to the cross for us.  We 
remember this as we walk with Jesus through the streets of Jerusalem right here in Carson City.  On Good 
Friday, April 14, you and I and our friends can do just this in the sanctuary from 1:00 to 7:00 p.m. as we 
remember each of the places Jesus stopped to think about just why he was doing this for all of us.  I encourage 
you to come to this experience.  It will be one of the most important faith steps you can take.  The night 
before, April 13 at 7:00 p.m.,  will likewise teach us to walk with Jesus as we gather for our Tenebrae Service. 

Gratefully walking home with you as we learn from Jesus, 

Bruce 



 

At First Presbyterian Church of Carson City 

Join us at either 9:00 a.m. or 10:45 a.m. as 
Pastor Bruce leads us into worship 
celebrating Jesus’ triumphant entry into 
Jerusalem. 

We will begin the evening with a potluck 
soup supper at 6:00 p.m.  Pastor Bruce will 
lead us in worship at 7:00 p.m.  Please bring 
your soup and/or bread to share between 
5:30 and 6:00 p.m. 

The Service of Tenebrae marks Christ's time 
in the Garden of Gethsemane, where he 
prayed and prepared to go to the Cross.  At 
the close of the service, the pastors 
gradually extinguish candles while reading 
passages from the Gospels, and the service 
ends in darkness and silence. 

On Good Friday (April 14), we will have an 
open-house format Stations of the Cross 
exhibit from 1:00 to 7:00 p.m.  It will consist 
of 15 interactive stations created by a team 
of our members.  The stations pair 14 events 
from Jesus' last day with a wide variety of 
artistic media.  Our objective is to present 
the events of Good Friday in ways that 
engage the imagination of participants and 
inspire reflection, new understanding, and 
worship.   

Join us to celebrate the Resurrection of 
Jesus!  Two services are offered, 9:00 or 
10:45 a.m. 



 

THE KING’S KIDS 
 

…Jesus said, ‘Let the little children come to me…for it is to such as these that the kingdom of God belongs.” Luke 18:16 

Left three: An angel tells Gideon that God has chosen him to lead the Israelites against the Midianites.   
Middle two: Gideon wants to be assured that God is leading him, and he places a fleece on the ground as he sleeps, and  God answers Gideon’s prayer.  
Right two: God tells Gideon to reduce the size of his army, so a test is made at the river.  

Samson was very strong & Delilah was paid to find out how he was so strong.  After much nagging, Samson told Delilah, and a man cut Samson’s hair  
off while he slept.  Samson was weak.  He was arrested, blinded, and made a slave.  As he repented and prayed, his hair grew back.  He was led to the 
pagan temple, and as a false god was worshipped, Samson brought down the pillars and the building.  

As we continue the season of Lent, we’ll look at events that took place during the last days of Jesus’ life; then celebrate 
that He is alive as we look at events between Jesus’ resurrection and His ascension into Heaven. 

April 2: “Prayers in the Night”  (Jesus prays in Gethsemane) 

April 9: “No, I Don’t Know Him”  (Peter Betrays Jesus; Jesus is arrested & crucified) 

April 16: “Morning Surprise”  (Jesus is alive!) 

 April 23: “Our Hearts Burned”  (Jesus meets two followers on the road to Emmaus) 

“How great is the love the Father has lavished on us, that we should be called children of God.”  
1 John 3:1 

King’s Kids challenge:  Learn the Books of the New Testament (prize: ice cream outing!)  
Learn the Books of the Old Testament (prize: pizza outing!)  

You don’t need to look too far from home for an incredible summer experience!  At Zephyr Point, kids 
experience fun at the Presbyterian conference center at Lake Tahoe.  Activities include: swimming, canoeing, 
nature hikes, archery, group games, crafts, fun skits, singing and worship.  Each day, campers will hear Biblical 
story lessons which share the message of God’s love for every child. 
 

CHOOSE the week that’s best for YOUR child and register on-line. 
Please let Nancy know which week your child is going to camp. 

http://www.zephyrpoint.org/programs/family/camp-zephyr/ 

Zephyr Point’s bus will pick kids up at our church the following weeks: 
Week 2: June 26-30 and Week 6: July 24-28  



Each spring, I find myself anticipating the wonderful opportunities that may come my way as the weather 
warms and the days grow longer.  It feels like a time when not only the earth awakens from its winter slumber, 
but my spirit is renewed.  It gives me joy to watch the trees bud and the flowers bloom.  Though not a 

gardener myself, I can appreciate God’s handiwork in 
conjunction with those who undertake the tasks needed to 
garden.  The Apostle Paul speaks in terms of such tasks in 
the kingdom.  He speaks of planting and watering (1 Cor. 
3:6), and he states that when the servants of God have 
done this, God is the One who grows the believer.  

Years ago, I wondered why certain opportunities had not 
come my way in music.  What I finally realized is that God 
has specific tasks for me and for all of us as His servants.  
He assigns these in order that we might grow into His 
people.  If we are faithful in executing those tasks, however 
small they seem, God uses them so we are able to better 
respond to other opportunities He sends our way, as He 

sees fit.  Sometimes He pushes us way beyond our comfort zone and other times He allows us to stretch and 
grow within the tasks He has given.  But always, He enables us to do the task He has set before us.  Sometimes 
we need to take the first step of a task in faith.  When we experience peace and joy in these tasks, we can be 
sure that they are God ordained. 

Our unique and specific gifts are given by God.  And before you say “but I’m not gifted in anything”, think about 
what in your life gives you joy.   Paul talks about everyone working toward the goal of spreading the Gospel in 
1 Corinthians 12, and how everything we do must fit God’s purpose for salvation within us and within the 
church. Some of us are teachers and exhorters, some of us are guest welcomers, nurturers, encouragers, child 
educators, prayer warriors, or musicians.  Our strengths, talents and spiritual gifts are uniquely given by God.  
When we develop and use those gifts for God’s Kingdom and not our edification, we will experience the 
utmost joy of serving Him and glorifying Him.  Not in a prideful way, but in a way that draws us closer to Him 
and humbles us before Him.  We need to seek first the Kingdom of God.  I pray for joy in our journey together 
to the cross. 

Gratefully, 

Karen  

Over the years, we have been blessed to hear Doris Wheeler's 
lovely voice singing Happy Birthday to us and her cheerfully 
wishing us a wonderful day. 

Sadly, this is becoming more difficult for Doris to do and she 
would like to give it up.  She is legally blind and she and her 
husband 'Wheels" like to travel a great deal. 

It would be wonderful if a volunteer, or volunteers, would come 
forward to continue this lovely tradition that so brightens our 
day. 

Please call Doris at 775-267-1663 for more information or if you are interested. 

Thank you.  



Thank you for your thoughts and prayers 
during my recent illness.  Thanks to your 
prayers I am well on the way to recovery. 

Bette Denning  

Easter is APRIL 16.  
The Easter Lily 
Program is to 
remember and 
honor those we care 
about.  Place the 

completed form in the offering plate along with 
your check marked “Easter Lily”.  You may also 
bring the form to the church office.  Deadline to 
order plants are Monday, April 10.  The donation is 
$10.00 per lily.  The lilies will be displayed and 
memorials listed in the bulletin on Easter Sunday. 

 

 

Your name:______________________________ 

 

Phone:__________________________________ 

 

In Memory 
of:______________________________________ 

 

________________________________________ 

 

In Honor 
of:______________________________________ 

 

________________________________________ 

 

                 I will pick up plant after the 10:45 a.m. 
Easter service. 

 

                 Deacons may deliver plant(s) to someone. 

 

                 Number of plants ordered (limit of 3) 

 

$               Amount enclosed ($10.00 each) 

TOCCATA – Tahoe Symphony 
Orchestra and Chorus is 
pleased to present its 12th 
annual presentation of 
J.S.Bach’s masterpiece The 
Passion According to St. 
Matthew.  In observation of 
Holy Week, the text of The 
Passion follows the Gospel 
According to Matthew.  The program, sung in 
English, covers Jesus’ arrest in the Garden of 
Gethsemane to his placement in the tomb. 

Maestro James Rawie conducts all 
performances. 

A dress rehearsal, with no admission charge to 
the public, will be performed on April 8, at 2:00 
p.m. at Shepherd of the Sierra in Carson City. 

The first concert of the three concert series will 
take place on Palm Sunday, April 9, at 3:30 p.m. 
at St Rose of Lima Catholic Church located at 
100 Bishop Manogue Drive in Reno, NV.  The St. 
Matthew Passion will be repeated on Tuesday, 
April 11, at 7:00 p.m. at St Theresa Catholic 
Church in South Lake Tahoe located at 1041 
Lyons Ave.  The final concert will be on Good 
Friday, April 14, at 7:00 p.m. at St. Patrick’s 
Episcopal Church in Incline Village located at 
341 Village Blvd.  A slide show accompanies the 
program at the Good Friday concert. 

Tickets are available at the door or online at 
www.ToccataTahoe.com.  General admission to 
this concert series is $25 adults, $20 seniors, $5 
students aged 19 to 23 with valid ID.  Preferred 
seating is $35 and $15 for youth/students.  Youth 
under 19 years of age are admitted free, in non-
reserved seating  

(Cash or Checks - No Credit Cards, please.) 

FOR INFORMATION CONTACT: Diane Young McCormack 
775-322-1427 or 530-559-9600  



Sierra Lutheran High School will be performing Godspell-2012 Revised Version as conceived by John-Michael 
Trebelak, with music and new lyrics by Stephen Schwartz.  Performance dates are April 20th, 21st, and 22nd with 
doors opening at 6:00 p.m.  They may be adding a performance on Sunday the 23rd as well.  Tickets will be $5, 
with a $2 discount for children under 12 and seniors over 60.  The show is directed by Mr. Martin Kois, music 
director Mrs. Heather Kois, and choreography by Miss Katie Allin.  

The show is based on the Biblical Gospel of Matthew (with some material from the Gospel of John), in a fresh 
new setting, while retaining the timeless message of Christ's love and the role of community in Christian life.  

This is the School's first ever musical production, and all of the involved students will be singing and dancing 
along with their usual acting.  This show features some fun and exciting audience participation in some of the 
lessons of the Bible.  

Come join the Desert Schooners for their April 25th meeting at 11:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall.  Bring a sack 
lunch.  Dessert and drinks will be provided.  “Sing Hosannah” Bluegrass Gospel Singers will entertain the 
group.  For more information, please call Norma Summey at 775-267-1917. 

Saturday, May 13th is our spring mission trip to Zephyr 
Point Presbyterian Conference Center.  We will join 
with the Zephyr Point staff to paint, build and plant.  
For this, we get a free lunch overlooking one of Gods 
wonders, Lake Tahoe. 

May 13th—Zephyr Point 

CHRIS TOMLIN WITH SPECIAL GUESTS: Big Daddy Weave. Phil Wickham, Zach Williams Mosaic MSC and 
Jason Barton.  Doors open at 6:00 p.m.   Show starts at 7:00 p.m. 

For details + tickets visit: KLOVE.COM/WORSHIP or AIR1.COM/WORSHIP 



This year we are blessed to have three new Mission team members from our church: Cindy McEwan, Kyle 
Hamilton, and Sharon Hughes.  In May, we will join members of Village Church (Incline Village) in Seine Bight, 
Belize.  There we will be working on another construction project, while the rest of the team attends to the 

dental needs of the villagers.  This year there is a very different need: We 
will be helping Miss Kim and her six children, who are homeless.  Her 
sister is sharing her home with them, but it is very cramped.  All the 
children sleep in one bed, while Miss Kim sleeps in the hallway.  We will 
put an enclosure under her sister’s house to create a comfortable room, 
with windows for ventilation for Miss Kim and her children.  Also, we plan 
to replace some very dilapidated and unsafe steps.  They are excited that 
we are coming to help them.  Please keep us in your prayers while we are 
on the Mission trip.  And please 
consider donating to the 
building supply fund.  The past 
Missions have been a 
tremendous success thanks to 
your prayers and support.  

Truly I tell you whatever you did for the least of these brothers and 
sisters of mine, you did for me. ~ Mathew 25:40 

All interested persons in our community are welcome to attend the worship and breakfast in Mills Park, 8:00 
a.m., followed by departure to work projects, 9:00 a.m.  Tentative projects include: 

 Fremont Elementary School nature habitat gardening 
 Painting Salvation Army building 
 Linear Park clean up 
 Jack’s Valley Elementary School 
 Food packet assembling at First Presbyterian Church 
 People from all churches are welcome to visit senior facilities.  Music and worship will be led by teams 

from the following churches: Sierra Place – First Presbyterian Church, Evergreen – Calvary Chapel, 
Skyline – Hilltop Community Church, and Carson Plaza – Fountainhead Foursquare Church 

Sign-up sheets will be available in the narthex, in April.  People may also choose to sign up by 
computer on the Eventbrite site. 

Wearing the red GraceWorks T-shirt on May 6 is encouraged.  Additional T-shirts are 
available.  For further information text or call Rob Scanland 775-742-5959 or Carol Wilson 
775-720-3198.  





 

Congregational Giving-GENERAL BUDGET 
2017 Projected 

                       Budget Need          Given          Difference 

March 21, 2017 
Yr to Date      $134,349               $150,366       +$16,017 

 

Current          Income             Expense           Difference 

                       $150,366            $120,772_         +$29,594 

 

                     Received          Bal. Needed__       Bricks_ 

Walkway    $58,033                $49,967                   163 

 

  

An updated Community Resource Guide for 
older adults in Northwest Nevada 
communities is now available.  This is the 19th 

year of this publication which is prepared by 
The Elder Care Program of the First United 
Methodist Church here in Carson City.  The 
resource guide is a useful tool with 
information of where to find caregivers, 
community services, legal assistance, medical 
equipment, senior discounts, senior living, 
support groups, plus much more.  You may 
obtain a copy in either the narthex or the 
church office.  

Dear Partners in Ministry, 

Spring is upon us and that means work can begin on our new walkway project. We have raised over half the 
funds needed to complete it. We hope to finish this summer…maybe even in time for the ice cream social and 

a dedication to which we invite LOTS of people to come. We still need to 
raise the balance to “pave the way” and there are PLENTY of 
opportunities for ALL of us to participate. Many of the pavers have not 
been subscribed at $250 each. If you HAVE done so, maybe you could do 
one more for someone who cannot and dedicate it to their faithful 
prayer. You are all such a faithful and generous part of Christ’s body. You 
built a sanctuary without a mortgage and I know God is smiling at the 
message this sends to the many new people who come through the 
doors each week. Now I pray we can do the same with this walkway that 
leads to forever. We need to raise $49,967 to finish the project. Whatever 
each of us can do is a blessing and God has blessed us to BE a blessing. If 
you have questions about how you can help make this a reality, please 
see me personally or call the office.    

Let me leave you with this thought: I had the honor of addressing the Nevada State Senate recently and began 
by saying, “I bring you greetings from the First Presbyterian Church, across the street, the site of Nevada’s first 
Church building.” There was an audible, “Oh!” from all who were present and I could tell that people were 
responding with, “Oh I need to go SEE that.”  

When this project is completed it will draw people’s attention to the vitality of what God is doing in this place 
and they will want to take the next step to come inside. May we all realize this as we join in “walking people 
into forever.” 

Gratefully yours in Christ on behalf of the walkway team, 

Bruce 
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APRIL BLOOD DRIVE 
Shepherd of the Sierra Lutheran Church will be holding 
a blood drive on Sunday, April 30th, 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 
p.m.  They are located just South of Best Buy at 3680 U.S. 
Highway 395 South in Carson City . 

Watch for further information in upcoming Sunday 
bulletins.  You may also call United Blood Services at 
(800) 696-4484 or visit BloodHero.com, use sponsor code : N1PNM to 
register to donate. 
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Trumpet & Sunday Bulletin articles can be sent to 
dawn@fpccarsoncity.org and may be edited for space. 
See calendar for due dates. Trumpet mailing prepared 
by a team led by Linda Poole and Bette Denning. 

 
April 2: “The Missing Peace”—Luke 18:18-30 

April 9: “Lay it Down” Palm Sunday—Luke 19:28-40 

April 13: Maundy Thursday Supper at 6:00 p.m., 
Worship at 7:00 p.m. “The Mandate”—John 13 

April 16: “Running to Hope”—Luke 24:1-12 

April 23: “Heart Transplant”—Luke 24:13-35 

April 30: “Don’t Kid Yourself”—James 1:19-22  

See us and 
“Like” us on 


